ED212 sub 19

i
- Attorney General
G’QM & Justice

{Igert Busps Contrg Nane:
Partursattn Jughie FPremnol

1Y Marsden Breel, Parramary

Foched By 5113 Parmalla NBW 2124
Tor G GREE 7777 | Far OF BERE TEAD

YL SRR O e e
The Chairman ) Clur Ref
Australian Accounting Slandarcis Board Fite No
PO Bex 204 Contact Colin§ Coxhili, (023 8688 7264
Calling Street Wast :
VICTORIA 8007
Dear Sir

The Department of Atomey Gengral and Justice (DAGJ) i5 8 Top Twenty reporling entity within the NSW
Government sector and prepares annual financlal statements: in accordance w:th current applicable Austrahan
Accounting Standards.

it has been brought to our attention that the Australian Accounting Standards Board has issued ED 212 Not-for-Profit
Enlittes within the General Gavarnment Ssctor for commentary, which, if approved. would require every NSW
Government agency to prepere financial statements oh a GAAPIGovernmant Finance Statistics (GFS) harmonised
Lasis,

To enable this, DAGJ wolld be required to:
+ Fully understand the ABS.GFS rmanusl _
« identity where the existing accounting standards and GFS. differ
+ Be able to distinguish between transactions and other economic flows under GFT 10 calcuiate the GFS "Net
result from transactions” .
+ fBe able to reconcile betwegin harmonised GFS and pure GFS to facilitate consolidation by NSW Treasury
under AASB 1048.

This may regquire massive systeric and procedural change, the costs of which the Depatment may not be able to
afford of obtain funding for under the current fisca) climate.

The Department Has curreitly adopted a “commersial” discipline in its financial reporting and management and to
change to GFS rulks may bring about a cultural shift, which may not be heipful In prormeting fiscal constraint and
comparability with the private sector in terms of fiscal management and discipiing,

We do not support the adoption of ED 212, a8 we do not believe that it will lead to any overall improvernant in
general purpose financial reporting or provide any evident advantages for the Department  This view is consistent
with NSW Treasury's preliminary view on this issue.

If you have any questions. pleasa contact me on (02) 8688 7523 or Colin Coxhill, Assistant Director, Statutory and
Financial Acoounting on (02) 8888 7284,
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T Sefrofe

Chisf Fidandial Officer, Corrective Services NSW Division, DAGJ
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Terry Stratford,
Chief Financial Officer, Juvenile Justice NSW Division, DAGJ

Yours faithiull






